Democratic Women of Mecklenburg County

General Membership Meeting

International House

1817 Central Avenue

Charlotte, NC

Wednesday, June 12, 2019

President Connie Green-Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

President recognized elected officials, candidates, and party office holders and guests.

1st VP Lisa Ellsworth introduced Jennifer De La Jara, Director of Education, International House.    Jennifer spoke of the need for immigration reform advocacy.  A goal is for the Democrats to find a narrative regarding such reform that they could put forth.  She highlighted three crucial points:  Constitutional rights, the need for immigrant workers, protection of the workers.  

BUSINESS MEETING

Elaine Bermudez, 2nd VP Membership, declared a quorum and announced 238 members in “good standing” of which 23 are men.

Minutes of May 8th meeting approved as written.

Treasurer, Sharon Evans asked that people consider writing checks for Paint the Town Blue Gala vs. using PayPal which charges a fee.

Chair MCDP, Jane Whitley reported that approximately 35 people participated in the recent Vote Builder training.  140 precincts are currently organized.  

Ways & Means Chair, Sharon Roberts reminded everyone of the Paint the Town Blue Gala, Thursday, August 15th at Temple Israel.  This year’s honoree is Ann Wood.

Yvette Townsend, liaison to the Charlotte City Council reported on questions she had posed in writing to Mayor Vi Lyles.  Regarding fees/charges for security purposes, Mayor Lyles assured Yvette that there was a federal grant to pay for these expenses.  Any overage will not be the responsibility of the City of Charlotte.

President Connie Green-Johnson is creating a committee that will review and report on nominees for the STAR Award.  Nominations from the floor can be made at the July meeting as well.  She also took time to run through a list of people who she feels work, often “behind the scenes” and deserve our attention and thanks.

Motion to adjourn by Edwina Nesbitt, 2nd Elaine Bermudez.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Zeitouni, Secretary, DWMC

